S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 8.30pm on                        Tuesday 12th November 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Ms D Scott
2.  To discuss Planning Application: 

No 13/01269/F 

Mandalay, Hall Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn. 

Construction of dwelling including vehicular access.

Mr Evans referred to the comments made earlier during the evening by Mr Wayne Skipper the Architect for Mandalay, Hall Lane, South Wootton. Mr Evans laid out the plans, the Highways Report and all other available information relating to the Planning Application for members to look at.

The Plans were looked at in depth and a lengthy discussion took place particularly relating to the various access points.

After discussion, members voted unanimously to the Object to the Application with the following conclusion: 
· Vehicles using any new entrance onto Edward Benefer Way, a main arterial route into the North of Kings Lynn serving the Docks and Industrial areas, constitutes a hazard, particularly so close to the Hall Lane junction, a well-used pedestrian crossing point, and obstructing of National cycle route 1.

· Vehicle access point C – West bound traffic turning into the new entrance from Low Road would need to indicate right. If cars do so before Hall Lane pedestrians waiting to cross at the crossing point of the west bound carriageway of Edward Benefer Way could easily misinterpret that signal to mean that the car is turning into Hall Lane and begin to cross the road. 

· The width of Edward Benefer Way from the Hall Lane junction west for the whole length of the proposed development does not appear to differ. The central road pedestrian refuge creates a pinch point for vehicles on Edward Benefer Way, but is it clear from a site visit that lorries using the road completely fill their lanes in both directions. The tapered cross hatchings that extend from the central pedestrian refuge towards the west is not designed for and is too narrow to safely accommodate any car waiting to turn right. Consequently any vehicles waiting to turn right would stop traffic travelling west. 
Conclusion – The junction of Hall Lane onto Edward Benefer Way is already a complex and hazardous area. It gives access to South Wootton Junior and Infant Schools and at times of the day the junction and pedestrian crossing point are very busy. Increasing the complexity by allowing any entrance across the cycleway so close to this hazardous area will greatly increase the likely hood of a vehicular accident or pedestrian injury.

The Parish Council would be happy to support the proposed development if access is shared with Mandalay onto Hall Lane.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.

NEXT MEETING: 7.00pm on Monday, 9th December 2013, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

9th December 2013
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